## PANORAMIC JUSTICE GROUP

1629 K Street, Suite 300 N. W. Washington D.C. 20006

TEL: 202-600-7735

January 24, 2025

Honorable Christopher H. Smith

Chairman, Sub-Committee on Africa – Committee on Foreign Affairs

Co-Chair, Tom Lantos Human Rights Commission

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Honorable Chairman Smith,

We hope this letter finds you in good health. Please find attached our initial assessment report about human rights abuses in Liberia under the one-year-old government of President Joseph N. Boakai. At the rate of these abuses, Liberia is fast descending into a security nation where the security forces have replaced democratic institutions.

As you recall, the United States of America has spent 4 billion United States Dollars in stabilizing Liberia and bringing about democracy which has thrived for the last 18 years. The trend of the new government threatens to erase the gains and draw the U.S. into an unparalleled situation where U.S. aids and sponsored infrastructures are being used for torture and abuse of the rights of Liberian citizens. The report even highlights incidents of extraordinary rendition by Liberian citizens in exchange for cash and kind.

We intend to highlight these abuses and encourage the U.S. to use its long-standing relations with Liberia to make the necessary corrections and return Liberia to a constitutional democracy under the rule of Law.

The leadership and dedication of the Tom Lantos Human Rights Commission in upholding human rights globally inspire our confidence in your ability to address these pressing issues. We are optimistic that with your support, the U.S can reaffirm its commitment to democratic principles and human dignity in Liberia.

Thanks for your time and attention. Please contact us as stated below should you require more information or wish to discuss the matter in more detail.

Sincerely,

Dr. D. Garkpe Gedepoh, PhP

**Executive Director** 

United States Marine Corp (Retired)

## **PANORAMIC JUSTICE GROUP**

1629 K Street, Suite 300 N. W. Washington D.C. 20006

TEL: 202-600-7735

January 24, 2025

Honorable Marco Rubio Secretary of State U. S. Department of State 2201 C Street NW Washington, DC 20520

Dear Honorable Secretary Rubio,

We hope this letter finds you in good health. Please find attached our initial assessment report about human rights abuses in Liberia under the one-year-old government of President Joseph N. Boakai. At the rate of these abuses, Liberia is fast descending into a security nation where the security forces have replaced democratic institutions.

As you recall, the United States of America has spent 4 billion United States Dollars in stabilizing Liberia and bringing about democracy which has thrived for the last 18 years. The trend of the new government threatens to erase the gains and draw the U.S. into an unparalleled situation where U.S. aids and sponsored infrastructures are being used for torture and abuse of the rights of Liberian citizens. The report even highlights incidents of extraordinary rendition by Liberian citizens in exchange for cash and kind.

We intend to highlight these abuses and encourage the U.S. to use its long-standing relations with Liberia to make the necessary corrections and return Liberia to a constitutional democracy under the rule of Law.

The leadership and dedication of the U.S Department of State in upholding human rights globally inspire our confidence in your ability to address these pressing issues. We are optimistic that with your support, the U.S can reaffirm its commitment to democratic principles and human dignity in Liberia.

Thanks for your time and attention. Please contact us as stated below should you require more information or wish to discuss the matter in more detail.

Executive Director

United States Marine Corp (Retired)